                        BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    December 7, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthly, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Collum motioned to accept the minutes from November 9th, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor.

BOH Meeting Time Schedule: Mr. Collum asked all other board members if they would be willing to move our meeting times up to 6:30PM from 7:00PM. All members were in favor.
170 Holliston Street: Plans presented for board review and approval.  No variances needed. Board members signed off on plans.
5 Wards Lane: Plans presented for board review and approval for variance of 4 foot to 3 foot variance separation to groundwater. Board members approved and signed plans.
H1NI Virus:  Mr. Fisher showed board members signs and badges that would be used at the clinics. We currently have 1,325 vaccine doses with more to come. Mr. Fisher also, handed out flow chart for the clinics at the Medway Middle School. Food will be provided for the volunteers by the Franklin Elks and costs should be covered under the PHER program. First clinic will be held on December 9th from 3pm to 8pm at the Medway Middle School for specific “at risk” groups (see list below), 2nd clinic to be held from 9am to 1pm also at the Medway Middle School for grades 5 through 8 and 3rd clinic will be held at the Medway High School for grades 9 through 12 from 9am to 1pm. 
(AT RISK GROUPS)

· All children 6 months to 9 years of age thru 4th grade.

· Pregnant women, up to 2 weeks post partum(including after pregnancy loss)

· Household contacts of infants younger than 6 months of age

· Household contacts of pregnant women in their third trimester to ensure their newborns go home to a safe environment

· Healthcare personnel with direct patient contact

Clinic is for Medway residents only and they must bring proof or residency with them to the clinic to receive the vaccine.

Food Establishment Inspections: Mr. Collum suggested calling around to other towns to see what they are paying for a per-establishment and establishment re-inspection basis. The board members discussed submitting paperwork either for a title change and grade change for Carol Brodeur or have her do inspections on a per establishment stipend basis. Mr. Heavey suggested submitting a proposal for both options to the Human Resources Dept. and Town Administrator. All board members agreed and Mrs. McCarthy volunteered to write up the proposal and send it to all other Board members and staff for review before submission. 
Abatements, permits and Senior Discount forms approved and signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:55PM.
Next meeting scheduled for December 21, 2009 in the conference room on the first floor.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

